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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
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Dr. Bernard Sadusky, Executive Director 
(410) 974-8117 or bsadusky@mdacc.org
Maryland’s Community Colleges Applaud Nomination of Tom Perez

Annapolis, MD – The Maryland Association of Community Colleges applauds President Obama’s nomination of Tom Perez to be United States Labor Secretary. 

During his tenure as Secretary of the Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation (DLLR), the Association worked closely with Mr. Perez as he spearheaded the transition of Maryland’s adult education programs to the Department of Labor, an effort to create a seamless workforce development program for the state. Mr. Perez proved to be a tireless advocate for adult learners and for the programs that would better help those individuals begin, change or advance their careers. 

“Mr. Perez recognized the important role that community colleges play in the education of our state’s workforce, and was a tremendous partner at a time of rising unemployment and increased need for community college services,” said Dr. Guy Altieri, chair of the Maryland Council of Community College Presidents and president of Hagerstown Community College. “At this time of great transformation for our nation’s workforce, his vision will serve workers, employers and our nation well.”

Mr. Perez served as Secretary of DLLR as the nation’s economy declined and unemployment rose dramatically. His efforts to better align adult education with the state’s workforce development system demonstrated a clear understanding of the economic imperative of providing real opportunities for both workers entering the workforce, and those needing new skills in order to transition to new careers.
Each year, nearly 500,000 Marylanders attend one of Maryland’s 16 community colleges, in both credit programs, and continuing education and workforce development courses. Founded in 1992, the Maryland Association of Community Colleges represents all 16 of Maryland's 2-year public higher education institutions. MACC is a voluntary, non-profit organization governed by a 32 member Board of Directors composed of the president and one designated trustee from each member college. For more information about MACC and Maryland’s community colleges, visit www.mdacc.org.

###
[image: image1.jpg]-

Maryland
\“ of
Community Colleges





